
  
 

Working together to be the best we can possibly be. 

I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me. Philippians 4.13 

9th May 2025 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

This week, we remember those who served and continue to be in active service for our country, we 
honour their courage and cherish their memory.  
 

Pupils at The Rackham showed great reverence and respect during our whole school Collective Worship 
and midday silence on 8th May, VE Day. Witchford played an important role during World War II both 
with 115 Squadron stationed at RAF Witchford (now Lancaster Way business park) and The Rackham C 
of E Primary where very many evacuees, hosted by families in the village and local area, were educated.  
 
Safeguarding: 
 

 



Wellbeing and mental health:   
 

 

 
FWR play a vital part supporting pupils at The Rackham through their fundraising.  

• FWR fund the swimming pool so ensuring all our pupils have access to a full term of swimming 

lessons each year on site. 

• FWR fund My Happy Mind to enable all our pupils to have invaluable lessons and opportunity to 

learn about emotional literacy, an essential life skill. 

These two streams of funding from FWR ensure pupils at The Rackham experience areas of the 

curriculum the school budget would be unable to fund on its own. We are indebted to our volunteers.  



 
• Would you be able to help on Funday Sunday, Sunday 29th June?  

• Are you willing to bake or donate a cake for FWR to sell at the Yard Sale on Sunday 18th May?  
Please contact the school office in the first instance if you can. 
 

Parent and Carer feedback: 
On the school website you will find a tab called ‘You suggested, we listened’. As a school we 
wholeheartedly see the parent and carer community part of the team ‘working together to be the best 
we can possibly be’. You suggested, we listened | The Rackham C of E (VC) Primary School 
If you have a suggestion for the Senior Leadership Team, do please let us know: 
https://forms.office.com/e/7DMNAQVqsR 

 
What do you know about County Lines? Free training 
for parents and carers: The Ivison Trust (formerly 
known as Parents Against Child Exploitation (PACE)) 
are holding two evening seminars specifically for 
parents and carers in Cambridgeshire and 
Peterborough with a focus on County Lines and 

Criminal Exploitation. These seminars will be delivered with a parent whose child has been a victim of 
exploitation, sharing their experiences and advice on responding to risks. 
  
The sessions will share what criminal exploitation is, with a focus on county lines and explore how to 
spot signs that it may be happening to your child or a child you know. They will also cover trends in the 
local area and where to get advice and support if you are concerned. 
  
For more information and to register a place visit Parent webinars - county lines and criminal 

exploitation - Ivison Trust 
  
What parents will learn 

• Learn what county lines is 

• Understand what is happening in your local area 

• Learn how exploiters groom children 

• Understand the signs that your child might be at risk 

• Know where to access support and advice if you have concerns 
  
Upcoming webinars 

• Cambridgeshire 17th June 2025 7:00pm – 8:30pm – Book your place 

• Peterborough 18th June 2025 7:00 – 8:30pm – Book your place 
 

 

https://www.rackhamprimaryschool.com/parents/you-suggested-we-listened
https://forms.office.com/e/7DMNAQVqsR
https://ivisontrust.org.uk/webinars/
https://ivisontrust.org.uk/webinars/
https://ivisontrust-civi.org.uk/civicrm/event/register?reset=1&id=69
https://ivisontrust-civi.org.uk/civicrm/event/register?reset=1&id=70


 
Scooter and bike sheds: A reminder that we have a dedicated scooter park 
beyond the two bike sheds as you enter the school site. We politely request 
that pupils park scooters in the dedicated area to ensure enough room is 
within the bike sheds to park bikes. Thank you for your help. 
Cycle helmets: 
While it is not a legal requirement, The Highway Code suggests that cyclists 
should wear a helmet.  We have noticed an increase in the number of 
children not wearing a cycle helmet and we would encourage parents to 

consider the use of a cycle helmet for their child’s safety. 
 
Suncream: The UV rays are becoming greater in intensity and have 

been recorded at 4 this week. The recommendation for applying 

suncream from the Government and Cancer Research UK is when 

the UV levels are 3+. Parents and Carers are reminded to send sun 

cream into school with their child. Children will be reminded to 

apply cream at lunchtime. Children should arrive on site already wearing suncream please. We 

recommend sunscreen sticks or lotions for easy application. Some pupils find the sprays tricky to use. 
 

Individual child fans: We provide large fans in every classroom so would request individual fans are left 
at home please. 
 

Stanley water bottles: Following my previous update about these water bottles, we have reviewed as a 
staff and conclude the bottle design is tricky as they are very unsteady when standing on pupil’s desks. 
We would be grateful for any future purchases of water bottles to be 1 litre maximum. Thank you for 
your help. 
 

Un-named uniform lost property, how we would like to help families: 
Following the update last week, we have positive feedback from parents and carers so over the coming 
weeks, staff will name items of clothing where existing name tags may have fallen off or become faded. 
 

Parents and Carers may wish to purchase name labels, one option: https://www.stikins.co.uk/ Using 
school fundraising code 16404 will also help to raise funds for FWR at no cost to you. 

 

The Great Rackham Bake Off: 

 

https://www.stikins.co.uk/


 

 

Dates for your diary: 
Sunday 18th May: Yard Sale  
Friday 27th June: Non uniform ‘bring a bottle day’ 
Sunday 29th June: Funday Sunday 
Wednesday 2nd July: Disco (Reception to Year 6) 
 
FWR Pre-Loved Uniform Sales Summer Term: 

Sales before and after school, on the following dates: 

• Friday 16th May 

• Thursday 26th June 
 

FWR Yard Sale - Sunday 18th May: 

 

Sunday 18th May 

 9am – 12.30pm 

 £6 per ‘yard’ 

 Spaces also available at the school. 

 Scan the QR code to book or pay in cash at the 
Post Office.  

 Bookings close midnight Thursday 15th May 

 Maps £1 on the day from the school. 

 

Girl Guiding in Witchford: 

Did you know Girlguiding is active in your community? 1st Witchford Rainbows, 1st Witchford Brownies 

and 1st Witchford Guides provide a range of extracurricular activities for girls aged 4-7, 7-10 and 10-14. 

We work through a variety of Girlguiding themes, go on adventures, play games, do crafts, bake, take 

part in community events, undertake challenges, learn new skills and most importantly, have FUN! 

Would your daughter like to join us? We meet in Witchford on Tuesdays in term time, 4:30-5:30 for 

Rainbows, 6:00-7:30 for Brownies, and Guides meet 6:30-8:00. Rainbows is currently at capacity and 

running a waiting list, but there are spaces available at Brownies and Guides. Please see 

www.girlguiding.org.uk for  

more information, or contact us directly using witchfordrainbows@gmail.com / 

witchfordbrownies@gmail.com / witchford.guides@gmail.com.  
 

Would you like to volunteer with Girlguiding? We help all girls to know they can do anything! Are you 

curious, adaptable, thoughtful, ambitious? Could your skills compliment Girlguiding in Witchford? 

Please see www.girlguiding.org.uk/interested for more information.  
 

Your local Girlguiding leaders, Ellen, Robyn, Brown Owl, Arctic Owl, Butterfly and Squirrel. 
 

http://www.girlguiding.org.uk/
mailto:witchfordrainbows@gmail.com
mailto:witchfordbrownies@gmail.com
mailto:witchford.guides@gmail.com
http://www.girlguiding.org.uk/interested


Activities and events: 

  

 



Fostering in Cambridgeshire: 

 

 

Term dates for 2025 – 2026: 
Term dates for next academic year are now available on the website and can be found here. 
 

Uniform orders: 
Uniform items for school and pre-school pupils (including jumpers and cardigans) are now available 
from Sigma. 
Pre-School: Clubs & Groups - Sigma Embroidery & Printing 
Primary School:  Clubs & Groups - Sigma Embroidery & Printing 
Orders must be placed by parents and carers and can be collected from Sigma Embroidery on Sedgeway 
Business Park, Witchford. 
 

Attendance: 
The Rackham has an updated policy on Attendance. Please follow this link to read the policy on the 
school website.   
Thank you to all our parents and carers for supporting our drive for improved 

attendance. The Government has identified a child’s attendance of 96% and 

above is the key figure to give best chance of academic progress. Please can 

we remind you that absence must be reported to the office by 9am on each 

day of absence.  
 

This week’s attendance: 95.0% 

 

Looking forward to seeing everyone on Monday. 

 

Best wishes, 

 

Miss Turner 

  

https://rackhamprimaryschool.com/news-and-school-calendar/termdates
https://www.sigmaembroidery.co.uk/clubs-groups-shop?filter_catid=177
https://www.sigmaembroidery.co.uk/clubs-groups-shop?filter_catid=172&start=0
https://rackhamprimaryschool.com/key-information/policy-library


 

Dates for your diary: 

  

12th May Y6 SATs week  

21st May 

22nd May 

23rd May 

Year 5/6 Colchester Zoo trip 

Last day of term for pupils 

Professional Development Day for teachers 

26th May HALF TERM 

2nd June 

5th June 

Year 6 Bikeability Y6 this week 

Reception Classes Parent meal (booking required nearer the time) 

9th June 

12th June 

EYFS History off the Page event 

Class photos (Pre-School to Year 6) 

19th June 

20th June 

Year 1 trip to Audley End House and Gardens 

Year 2 trip to Audley End House and Gardens 

27th June 

27th June 

29th June 

Year 3/4 History off the Page event 

Non uniform ‘bring a bottle day’ for FWR Funday Sunday 

Funday Sunday 

2nd July FWR Disco – Reception to Year 6 (booking required nearer the time) 

7th July 

10th July 

11th July 

Move up afternoon 

Pre-School, EYFS and KS1 Sports Day (booking required nearer the time) 

KS2 Sports Day (booking required nearer the time) 

16th July 

17th July 

17th July 

18th July 

Parent’s Evening (booking required nearer the time) 

Parent’s Evening (booking required nearer the time) 

Reserve Sports Day for Pre-School, EYFS and KS1 

Reserve Sports Day for KS2 

21st July 

22nd July 

 

22nd July 

22nd July 

23rd July 

Year 6 Leaver’s BBQ (booking required nearer the time) 

Year 6 Leaver’s Assembly to parents and carers (booking required nearer 

the time) 

Year 6 Parent or carer school buffet invitation 

Last day for children  

Professional Development Day for teachers 

 SUMMER HOLIDAY 

 


